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June 29, 2025 

 

GARDEN HELP NEEDED! The Trustees are looking for volunteers to help weed two garden beds—
one near the front doors and one at the Roseville Rd. entrance. Weeding once a week is all it takes to 
keep them looking great!  We’re also looking for help watering the potted plants around the church 
(about 20–30 minutes, 3 times a week depending on weather). Interested? Contact the office to sign 
up for one or more weeks this summer. Tools are available, but feel free to bring your own. Dick Entz can 
discuss watering details & provide a walkthrough.  

FINANCE COMMITTEE NEWS 
 

For the month of May 
 

Income $91,503  Budgeted  $121,329  

Expenses $84,322 Budgeted  $131,712 
 

Year to Date Jan—May 
 

Income     $465,489.07     Budgeted  $606,642.90 

Expenses  $524,433.00     Budgeted  $592,058.00 
 

Deficit  $58,944 

For many years, Presbyterian Women have 
asked the congregation to save small compli-
mentary toiletries you get at hotels when 
traveling in the summer months.  As you may 
have noticed, hotel chains have gone from 

the small toiletries to dispensers.  PW remains committed to supplying a Christ-
mas gift bag to each of the 30 residents at Red Rose Assisted Living.  We are ask-
ing all you smart shoppers to take advantage of the “buy 1, get 1” deals you see 
for shampoo and lotion, and bring one to church, placing it in the basket by the 
food cupboard.  We will still accept any small size toiletries you donate.    
      Thank you for your support. 

 

                                   Massanetta 

A big thank you to our church family for 
your prayers and pancake breakfast dona-
tions! Our youth returned Sunday evening 
from an amazing week at the Massanetta 
Conference. We kicked off the week with 
group bonding between Highland and First 
Presbyterian Church of Lancaster—soon 
calling ourselves “First Highland.” We  
enjoyed energizers, inspiring keynotes on 

God’s love, and workshops centered around the theme “Holy Love, Wholly Loved.” In small groups with youth from 
across the East Coast, we deepened our faith and made lasting connections. The countdown to Massanetta 2026 has 
already begun! 

Today during the service there is a showing of 
the Memorial Garden video.  The Memorial 
Garden is a lovely setting for the cremains of 
Highland Presbyterian Church members.  It is 
located at the bottom of the steps right outside 
the church library. If you are interested in exploring this option there 
are brochures at the Welcome Center in the narthex. Applications and 
information about the fee can be obtained from the church office.  Each 
individual is honored with a beautifully engraved brick in the Memorial 
Garden pathway.   
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WORSHIP | June 29, 2025 

This Week’s Scripture:  Jonah 3:1-5, 10  
Sermon ~  “I’m Not Going to Ninevah”  
Rev. Ken Osborne  
 
Upcoming Preaching Schedule  
July 6 ~ Rev.  Dr. Ann Osborne 

If you or a family member are in the 
hospital and would like a visit from 
a pastor or hospital visitor please 

contact the church office. 
  

Office Hours 

Monday-Thursday | 9:00 AM-3:00 PM 

Friday | 9:00 AM-12:00 PM 

Contact Information 

Phone | 717-569-2651 

www.HighlandPC.org 

500 E. Roseville Road 

In Memory                    
The family of Marge Carpenter                 

The family of Nancy Roy 

The family of Richard Hankel 
 
In Prayer   
Ann Amspacher  David Dagen 
Doris Bair   Luther Heiser  
Faye Gemmill   Martha Matt 
Shirley Offermann 

Doris Ramsdell (sister of Lee Heisey) 

The Ray family (in the passing of Trixi’s mom, Betsy) 

Paul Thorlakson 

Elizabeth Devitry (grand-daughter of Jack Sapper) 

Kathy Loser (daughter of Jim & Joyce Witmer) 

PRAYER LIST                                

Go to www.youtube.com 

• In the YouTube search bar, type “Highland Presbyterian 
Church”  

• You should see a picture of Highland at the top of the 
search results; click it. 

• Here, you will find all of our weekly services by date. 
• Worship services are livestreamed at 10 am on  
        Sunday mornings. 

 

• Mail your contributions to the church office. 
• Go to our www.highlandpc.org and select the          

“Give Now” button in the upper right-hand corner.  
• It will walk you through how to give using your credit  

or debit card. 
• Scan the QR code and it will take you to the 

online giving on our website.  If you have    
general questions,  please contact the church 
office at  717-569-2651.      

PASTOR ON CALL ~ Bob Burns ~ June 30-July 5 

 

Worship Times 

Traditional Worship | 10AM 

 

Program Staff 

Senior Pastor—Rev. Allison Beaulieu 

Pastor for Congregational Care—Rev. Dr. Ann Osborne 

Associate Pastor for Missions & Discipleship—Rev. Matt Drumheller 

Parish Associate— Rev. Dr. Bob Burns            

Parish Associate—Rev. Ken Osborne 

Music Director—Dr. Paul Thorlakson  

Organist—Jonathan Lefever 

Director of Children, Youth & Family Ministries—Sarah Hostetter  

 VIEWING OF ONLINE SERVICES   GIVING 

http://www.highlandpc.org

